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CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION MEETING 

Tuesday, June 4, 2024 at 5:30 PM 

Court Room/Council Chambers (2nd floor) and Online 

Mayor Olson called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. 

 

ROLL CALL 

Councilors present included Art Adcock, Brian Del Rosario, Travis Keel, and Jeff Siddoway. 

 

Councilor Lynn Mecham was excused from the meeting.  

 

Others present included City Manager Norm Beagley, Recorder Amalie Ottley, and Fire Chief Ryan Lind.   

 

No other members of the public attended the meeting. 

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE  

Recorder Amalie Ottley led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

INVOCATION/INSPIRATIONAL THOUGHT 

Councilor Art Adcock offered an invocation.  

 

DISCUSSION ITEMS 

1. New Fire Station Discussion 

 Manager Beagley and the City Council discussed the design of the new Fire Station building that is 

anticipated to be built in Summit Ridge. Fire Chief Lind addressed the design of the building and the 

grading that will take place. He indicated that similar to the new City Hall building, the Fire Station will 

be built to accommodate future growth. Manager Beagley and Chief Lind discussed with the council the 

possible uses for the proposed Community Room and the placement of the building next to a future city 

park that will also accommodate more parking. Manager Beagley discussed the budget for the building 

that will be taken into account in future fiscal years.   

 

2. Upcoming Agenda Items 

Manager Beagley went over items on the Regular City Council Meeting agenda. Due to technical 

difficulties on YouTube, much of the discussion was not recorded. Manager Beagley and the City Council 

discussed at length the proposed Mulberry Annexation. Members of the council went through the 

packet items included in the annexation petition and the current plans as set forth by the developer. All 

members of the council expressed their concerns about the high density of the project and the ability 

for the city to provide the necessary infrastructure, especially water and roads. Manager Beagley 

clarified that the purpose of the discussion and possible action at the meeting was to determine if the 

council would accept or reject the annexation petition “for further consideration” as required by Utah 

State Code. Acceptance of the petition for annexation by the City Council would not in any way provide 
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approval to the developer for their proposed plans.  Manager Beagley also pointed out that the Mayor 

has invited members of the Mulberry Annexation team to present their proposal at the next City Council 

Work Session on June 18th so that questions may be answered.  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Councilor Siddoway motioned to adjourn the Work Session Meeting. Councilor Keel seconded the 

motion. 

Councilor Adcock  Yes 

Councilor Del Rosario  Yes 

Councilor Keel   Yes 

Councilor Mecham  Absent 

Councilor Siddoway   Yes 

 

Motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 6:47 p.m. 

 

ATTEST: 

 

______________________________    ______________________________ 

Daniel M. Olson, Mayor     Amalie R. Ottley, City Recorder 


